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                     Circular P.P.T. 08/02

To the Managerial Authorities of Secondary

Community and Comprehensive Schools.

INCREMENTAL CREDIT FOR ELIGIBLE 

PART-TIME TEACHERS.

I am directed by the Minister for Education and Science to inform you that it has been decided following agreement reached at  the teachers Conciliation Council, to award

incremental credit to recognised teachers in Eligible Part-Time teaching positions. (EPT’s). 

This agreement provided for the awarding of incremental credit to EPT’s in respect of length of training, with effect from 1 September 2000 or date of appointment if later, 

· Two increments in respect of four or more years of full-time training.

· One increment in respect of three years of full time training.

· No increment in respect of training of less than three years.

Arrangements are in place to have EPT’s who are entitled to credit in respect of length of training, placed on the adjusted point of the common basic salary scale for the salary issue of 30 May, 2002.

This salary issue will also include arrears of salary due as a result of progression on the salary scale calculated on the basis of the number of  approved EPT hours pro-rata to a whole-time equivalent of 22 hours, shown as “Riar” on the payslip. 

The difference arising in basic salary on the 1 April, 2002, will be eligible for the 1% pay adjustment referred to under Circular Letter PPT 04/02.  This will be addressed in the salary issue of 13 June, 2002.

While all qualified EPT’s are entitled to incremental credit in respect of length of training, it should be noted that teachers who are currently EPT’s and who previously held Temporary Whole-time or Permanent Whole-time teaching contracts were awarded credit in respect of length of training increments at the time of whole-time appointment. 

Any teacher who has held an EPT position on or after 1 September, 2000 and whose payslip on 30 May, 2002 does not show a payment under the title of “Riar” should  immediately notify  post-primary teachers salaries section in writing, quoting from their payslips their PPSN and full name, so that their record may be  examined.

Johnny Bracken,

Principal Officer.

May, 2002.

